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DIARY DATES 
 
2nd ð 5th May  
Y4 Condover Hall  
3rd May  
2pmñDrop in with 
Lindsey Woodward 
(Family Support)  
8thñ12th May  
Y6 SATS Week  
10th May  
2pmñPenguin  
Parents  
11th May  
Y5 Grandparents 
Lunch  
25th May  
FS Teddy Bears  
Picnic  
9amñY4 Family  
Assembly  
26th May  
PMñMay Fayre  
School Closes for 
Half Term  
5th June  
School Re -opens  
7th June  
Y2 Conkers Trip  

{ŎƘƻƻƭ .ŀƴƪ 
On Wednesday 7 th June the school will 
be opening a branch of HSBC Bank. This 
will be run by the children under 
guidance from Mrs Stray, a parent who 
works for the bank. The bank will be run 
by children in Year 5 who have applied 
for jobs. The successful candidates for 
the jobs available are:  
School Bank Manager ñSeren  
Marketing Manager ñCallum P & Jack  
Customer Services Office ñFreya & Grace  
Cashier ñConnor & Callum T  
Record Keeper ñGeorgina  
A letter will be coming home following assembly next Monday 
when Mrs Stray will be explaining how the bank works to the 
children. The letter will explain it all to you and the branch will 
have an official opening on Wednesday June 7 th. We are excited 
by this new venture which will help children to understand about 
the importance of saving and managing their money.  
 

¸ŜŀǊ о 9ŀǎǘŜǊ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ 
On 4 th April Year 3 were treated to an 
ôEaster Experienceõ at St John the Baptist 
Church. Members of the church community 
led interactive workshops, each tackling a 
different part of the Easter Story, using 
costumes, drama, art, and debate. The 
children had a fascinating time and really 
enhanced their understanding of this key 
part of the Christian faith.  
 

¸ŜŀǊ п 5ƧŜƳōŜ tŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ 
Miss Murphyõs class performed a selection of Djembe rhythms 
based on West African music to the school and families. Miss 

Murphy and their Djembe teacher 
Mr Emerton accompanied them. 
The children have been having 
lessons since September as part 
of our Whole Class Ensemble 
Teaching and the sound of the 
rhythms fills the school every 
week. Well done to everyone.  
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wƻŎƪƘƻǇǇŜǊ {ǳƳƳŜǊ /ƭǳō 
Thank you to all our parents who expressed an 
interest in sending their children to the 
Rockhopper summer holidays club.  Unfortunately 
due to low numbers we are unable to offer this 
service.  Rockhopper will continue to run for 
breakfast and afterschool clubs during term time. If you are 
interested in booking a place for your child then please contact 
Mrs Boyle on 07704 144227.  

¸Ŝǿ ¢ǊŜŜ ¢Ǌŀƛƭ ¢ǊƛǇ 
On Tuesday 26 th April Year 1 went on a collaborative trip to the 
Yew Tree Trail at Ulverscroft Nature Reserve . Children 
engaged in numerous different activities throughout the day. 
Shelter building was a particular favourite for most but they 

also enjoyed finding different insects when 
pond dipping. Children observed closely when 
finding different creatures during mini -beast 
hunting. They worked well together and 
worked as a team when participating in 
woodland games. There creative skills were 
displayed during natural art. The nature walk 

also offered insightful information about plants and children got 
to explore a tree that had been struck by lightning! They also 
learnt about animals that lived amongst the plants and got to 
inspect and hold the head of a badger 
(skeleton).  
Children enjoyed being outdoors despite the 
cold weather and showers. All children were 
fully engaged in all activities and listened well 
to volunteers leading the activities. All staff 
involved were very proud of the outstanding 
behaviour that was demonstrated by all children from Whitwick 
St. John.   

C{ tŀǊŜƴǘ aŜŜǝƴƎǎ 
Foundation stage held two parent meetings on consecutive 
days for children to showcase the types of activities that we do 
within class to help our writing and maths learning. Various 
activities were laid out within the hall for children and parents 
to work together on. The aim was to highlight how these could 
be used at home to reinforce learning further.  
Writing activities ranged from threading beads 
onto string to refine childrens fine motor skills 
to writing shopping lists and labels for toys they 
had made. Maths activities included things 
such as using their understanding of shape 
properties to build, ordering numbers on a 
washing line, measuring using a range of apparatus, playing 
snakes and ladders to encourage one to one correspondence 
with their counting and using big clocks to tell the time.  

 

NUT FREE School  
Please can we remind 
you that we are a nut 
free school.  Children 
should not be bringing 
anything in to school 
that may contain any 
type of nut.  Anything 
that is brought in will 
be confiscated and 
returned at the end of 
the day.  This includes 
Nutella products.  
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https://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/ulverscroft-nature-reserve


{ǇƻǊǝƴƎ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ  
Football  
Year 3 -4 ð Ray Stone Memorial Cup 
Schools Football Tournament  
On Tuesday 4 th April Whitwick entered 
two teams into the Ray Stone Memorial 
Cup tournament. The teams played really well. The B team 
played well winning one match and narrowly losing three 
matches. The A team won all four of their group matches, 
scoring nine goals and conceding none. This meant that they 

progressed to the semi -final where they 
beat Sir John Moore two ð nil. The team 
unfortunately lost the final by two goals 
against Snarestone who they had 
defeated in the group stage. Both teams 
represented the school brilliantly. Well 
done to all the children.  

 

Year 4 -5 - Rose Bowl Match v Broom Leys  
On Friday 7 th April our Year 4 -5 football team played their last 
Rose Bowl match of the season away against Broom Leys. The 
team worked extremely hard and played their best football. 
They defended with passion and 
determination and kept possession of 
the ball really well. The team soon took 
the lead and then added a second. It 
was a great result but an even better 
performance. Well done to the team. 
Team: Joshua, Joseph, Taylor, Thomas, 
Elliott, Jack, Callum and Seren.  

 
Hockey  
Thursday 6 th April ð NWLSSP Level 2 
Hockey Tournament  
On Thursday 6 th April a total of 15 
children from Year 5&6 competed in the 
NWLSSP Level 2 competition in 3 
different teams.  The competition was 
very competitive and all 3 teams 
performed excellently throughout. Team A won 3 out of their 4 

group games to progress to the quarter 
final. They then went on to win their 
quarter final; in the semi -final they were 
unfortunate to lose. 
All the players 
thoroughly enjoyed 
the experience and 

represent the school fantastically.    

Penguin Pre -School  
Are you looking for 
childcare for your 2 -4 
year olds?  Our 
penguin pre -school are 
now taking provisional 
bookings for the 
Autumn term.  If you 
are interested please 
contact the pre -school 
manager Sally -Ann 
Price using the school 
number:  01530 
832116.  
Please get in touch as 
soon as possible as 
places book up very 
quickly.  
 
 

Book Fair  
The Book Fair was a 
huge success raising 
an outstanding £654.00 
to be spent on books 
for school.  Thank you 
for your support.  
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CƭŀƎ Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ 
The year 4 children enjoyed a 
specialist session of flag football 
this half term with Coach Alice.  
They learnt how to ôsnapõ the ball to 
start the game and practiced skills 
in throwing the small, oval shaped 
ball to a partner.  The session ended 
with a fun game with children trying to score points in the 
ôendzoneõ. Flag football is the non-contact sport of American 
football where tackles are made by pulling off a flag which is 
worn by all players.  
 

!ǎƘ 9ƴŘ CŀǊƳ ¢ǊƛǇ 
On Wednesday 26 th April Foundation stage went on a school 
trip to Ashend Farm. We enjoyed travelling on a coach, finding 

it very exciting! Once we arrived we went straight 
to the Playbarn. The slides were very high but we 
all loved them apart from Mrs Lidwell. After 
watching the children zoom down the highest 
slide Mrs Lidwell plucked up the courage to have 
a go but we donõt think that sheõll do it again! 
After dinner we went to meet our guide Farmer 
Jenny. She showed us lots of different animals 
and told us how to feed them. We fed the goats, 
sheep and the ducks. We also go the opportunity 

to hold chicks and ducklings. We could tell Farmer Jenny lots 
about chicks after having them in our classroom. Our last stop 
was the egg house where we all got to pick an egg to take 
home for our tea.  
 

¸ŜŀǊ р 9-{ŀŦŜǘȅ tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ 
We take online safety very seriously and Year 5 shared their 
learning with their parents. They explained about how to keep 
personal details private and why games have age ratings to 
help make the right choices. We will continue to make sure our 
children receive the important message about keeping safe 
online as things are constantly changing.  

Twitter  
Please follow us on 
twitter: 

@WhitwickPrimary  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Nurse  
It is possible to contact 
the School Nurse 
directly on the 
following number:  

01530 468570  
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